
BELLE POINT SAM CHAPTER MARCH 2024 NEWSLETTER 

  

The following Belle Point Sam Chapter Members attended the March 
Campout/Dinner/Meeting at Aux Arc COE RV Park in Ozark, AR: Bill & Cheryl Given, 
Cliff & Sonya Hiatt, Cleo Kaylor, Johnny & Ann Martin, Glenn & Judy Mosley, John & 
Phyllis Prell, Donna Redding, Jerry & Eddie Mae Scoggins, Gayle Smith, Carl & 
Rosemary Underwood, David & Phyllis West and Sally Wheeler.  Tom House made it to 
the meeting & the meal out and Linda Howard also made it to the meal out. 

Most of our members arrived sometime on Monday to get set-up and visit a bit.  The 
weather was a little cold at night but warmed up during the day.  We had a short 
business meeting Tuesday afternoon at the Park’s pavilion followed by our Pot-Luck 
meal.  There was plenty of good food and good fellowship.  After the meal the card 
players enjoyed a game or two. 

Wednesday morning was free time for everyone to enjoy as they liked.  By 1:00 o’clock 
we all gathered in the back room of Roma’s Italian Restaurant for more good food and 
good fellowship.  Due to the weather forecast three rigs left for home after our meal 
out.  The card players went to the pavilion for some more card play. 

Everyone still at the park Thursday headed home that morning to be undercover when 
the bad weather commenced.  Looking forward to our Good Sam Arkansas State Rally 
at the Four State Fairgrounds, Texarkana, AR, April 15th – 21st. 

Laugh when you can, apologize when you should & let go of what you can’t change. 

Safe Travels 

Secretary, Ann Martin  

 


